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Freedom Ride 2023 







 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our monthly drawing. 
 

To Qualify: 
You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  
  Board members are included.  

 
Next months drawing  

June 4 th  
$60.00 

 

April Drawing— James Collins we drew your name and you 
weren’t here. Sorry James you miss out on $50.00 dollars . No 
drawing in May due to Awareness Ride. 
The June 2023 pot is worth $60.00.   
 
Remember you must be present to win.   
 



 

 

216 MarqueƩe Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 





 
Use the application below to join and support the Motorcycle Riders         
Foundation. 



CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 
Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 
New address: ___________________________________________________ 
City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 
Old address: ____________________________________________________ 
                       ____________________________________________________ 
Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 
Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 
                                                                                     

CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 

Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 

New address: ___________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 

Old address: ____________________________________________________ 

                       ____________________________________________________ 

Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 

Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 

                                                                                    



 

 



 

 



Bikers inside the Beltway – Since the late eighƟes, the Motorcycle Riders FoundaƟon and mo-
torcyclists’ rights advocates have journeyed to Capitol Hill on behalf of the naƟon’s motorcy-
clists. Since 2009 and the incepƟon of Bikers inside the Beltway, the journey matches the MFR’s 
immediate and long-range legislaƟve goals. 
 
Bikers inside the Beltway 2023 will not deviate from the MRF’s purpose – Standing on and 
holding common ground to protect the rights of all motorcyclists. 
The NaƟonal Highway Traffic Safety AdministraƟon (NHTSA) response to the request from Con-
gress, and iniƟated by the MRF, to provide the agency’s direcƟon regarding protecƟng all high-
ways users and especially motorcyclists from the perils of autonomous vehicles being driven 
without the driver’s full aƩenƟon to traffic was less than stellar. 
 
The words of former U.S. RepresentaƟve David Price from North Carolina may well apply to the 
recent efforts of the Motorcycle Riders FoundaƟon “... Understand that not every baƩle can be 
won on the first try and that poliƟcs is a maƩer of striking a balance between ... compromising 
and finding common ground where you can, and fighƟng where you must.” 
 
 
The MRF found common ground among the naƟon’s state motorcyclist rights organizaƟons, 
motorcycle club members, and all freedom loving motorcyclists who, as the Motorcycle Profil-
ing Project demonstrates, are suscepƟble to being profiled while riding a motorcycle. 
Although anƟ-profiling language was included in the mega funding legislaƟon signed into law 
in December, the MRF will remain diligent in assisƟng SMROs pass anƟ-profiling legislaƟon at 
the state level. 
 
The MRF’s victories, realized in the waning hours of the 117th Congress in December, drive 
home Congressman Price’s words, and demonstrate the posiƟve results from standing on and 
holding common ground. Those victories came from the year-aŌer-year vigilance of MRF mem-
bers wriƟng, calling, and meeƟng with members of Congress during the Motorcycle Riders 
FoundaƟon’s annual Bikers inside the Beltway. 

Protecting All Motorcycle Rights 



 

 

Thanks  to the Motorcyclist 
who supported St. Jude's 
Children's Hospital  Thanks 
to Vets Helping   Vets 

 



Chaplain….. 

 

I wrote this prayer for the Freedom Ride last Sunday. I believe the devil tried to stop me from 
coming, but, he failed. I got to pray before the group left, but, wasn’t exactly this prayer: I 
hope it blesses someone.                         Freedom Ride 5-7-2023  prayer:         Lord, we humble 
ourselves in your sight today and ask that you will go with us and before us as we join other 
motorcyclists and descend on our State Capitol. We stand in unity and defend our rights to 
ride free and proud as Americans on our streets and highways. Save our Country, protect and 
heal  our Country. Bless all red blooded Americans. Most of all: May we be a Nation that 
fears  and honors God and realized that He loved us so much that He gave His only begotten 
Son, Jesus, that whoever believes in Him, will not perish, but, have everlasting life! In your 
Name i pray, Amen      Ben & Pam 

 





Electric Motor or Internal Combustion Engine 

H.R. 1435 the “Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act Across the country a baƩle is under-
way between those that want to end the availability of combusƟon engines, and those fighƟng 
to protect their survival. While states like California and MassachuseƩs are seƫng Ɵmelines for 
purchase bans on internal combusƟon engines, other states like New Hampshire and Wisconsin 
are pushing back. 
The Biden AdministraƟon recently rolled out plans shiŌing this country to a majority electric ve-
hicle market over the next ten years. Republicans in Congress have responded. In March, Rep. 
John Joyce of Pennsylvania introduced H.R. 1435 the “Preserving Choice in Vehicle Purchases 
Act.” H.R. 1435 would amend the Clean Air Act to prevent a ban on the sale of internal combus-
Ɵon engines, effecƟvely trumping any state law that outlaws their sale. 
Now is the Ɵme to have your voice heard. Let Congress know you support the right to choose 
the type of engine you buy 

Beware of What Fuel You Buy 
EPA to Allow Summer Sales of E15 Friday, the Biden AdministraƟon issued an emergency waiver 
allowing for the sale of E15 from June 1st to September 15th. RestricƟons on fuel volaƟlity have 
limited the sale of E15 to the months outside of summer.  This move by the Biden Administra-
Ɵon is an aƩempt to appease lawmakers from corn producing states, who for years have lob-
bied for year-round use of the fuel. A similar emergency waiver was issued in 2022. 

As always read your owner’s manual, know what you are puƫng in your bike, and be an edu-
cated consumer. 

Its just your not your motorcycles its anything  lawn mowers, riding mowers, chain saws. Any 
lawn and garden equipment, etc., internal combusƟon engine, older cars . E15 might work in 
newer cars and truck with fuel injecƟon .It not good!  

But lets make the Corn Producing States, law Maker happy ! And  I wonder who make profits 
from the sale of E15 on summer months , may be framers , lobbyists  and God forbid are honest  
lawmakers.  

One more food for thought , If the Government  was to help  damage  the internal combusƟon  
engine you may buy an Electric motorcycle, trimmer, lawn mower ( too many to list) replace 
your old car with an EV. I wonder what they could do to diesel fuel ? 



Freedom Ride 2023 



VETS HELPING VETS 

We are a 501c3 non-profit foundaƟon that repairs and gives power chairs/scooters 
to those who cannot afford them. AŌer 9 years of work, we have delivered 920 
scooters.  We have assisted repairs for over 5,000. Your generous donaƟons are al-
lowing us to conƟnue our mission. We are accepƟng monetary donaƟons or power 
chairs/scooters equipment, any condiƟon.  Our quarterly quarter aucƟon at VFW 
Peoria Heights #2602, doors open at 5 pm, first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed: (June 
7, Sept 6 and Dec 6, 2023). Newcomers get 2 free numbers. The next quarter auc-
Ɵon on June 7, 2023, will benefit St Jude Rides / Chopped for a Cause. Please 
join us for a great cause. 





PEO-TAZ 2023 CALENDAR    
 
June 2023 
4 th Membership MeeƟng 
July 2023 
02 nd Membership MeeƟng 
 
Not a member, join us at a meeƟng and see what we are 
about. MeeƟngs held at Bartonville VFW  Post 3883 
4518 S. LafayeƩe Ave, Bartonville IL. 
 
 

Event Schedule  
May 
13 Sheepherders MC –Fallen Brothers Run 
20 B.A.C.A. 100 Mile Run 
26 Foundry Rats MC—Fun Run For AuƟsm 
27 Washington Legion Riders Veterans Memorial Ride 
27 CMA Bike Blessing @ Post 100, Washington: 10 am to 4 pm 
June 
03 Untamed Brothers Children Hospital Charity Run @Club house 
03 Freedom A.B.A.T.E.— Night Run 
10 Widows Sons 15 : Feed Homeless 
17 Combat Vets Motorcycle Assoc Annual  Support Ride 
24 North Pekin AMVETS Riders 169 : Agent Orange Ride 
                 
 
 





 
Peo-Taz 2023 Membership Meeting Schedule  

    
VFW Post 3883 

4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 
Locations subject to change.  See Facebook for updates.  

June        4th          1:30pm  
 
July         2nd          1:30pm  
 
August     6th          1:30pm     
 
Members please bring a friend to a meeting. 
 
Not a member?  Please join us at a meeting we would love to meet you 
and answer any questions you have about ABATE of Illinois and our Peo-
Taz chapter. 

Open  10 AM  7 days A Week 
Daily Drink Specials  

6 Slot Machines and  2 Pool Tables 

 



Membership….. 

Howdy all! As of the wriƟng of this report, the weather has been wonderful! It looked like it was 
going to be awfully dicey on the Freedom ride this year. But the weather held out. We had a 
good turnout. Considering the threat of storms, I was pleased to see those that did make the 
ride. 
We had a good Ɵme at the Biker Bizarre at the AvanƟ’s Dragon dome. And we signed up 7 new 
members that day! Kande did a great a job as well as all our other members that showed up 
and helped. Thank you all who helped and aƩended. 
This month in our segment on every member singing up or giŌing one new membership this 
year…is our downed rider program. With your membership packet you receive a small fold up 
info to put in your wallet. In different areas are the names and numbers of those to call if you 
are broke down who are willing with truck/trailer to get you and your ride home safe. 
As of May 1st, 2023 we have 182 acƟve members with 4 new members signing up in April they 
are: 
Nick ChrisƟan Tami ChrisƟan  Nicki Lockwood  Cody Gaboriault 
Welcome to A.B.A.T.E. and to your Peo-Taz chapter! 
If you sign up 10 new members in a calendar year you receive a free one year single member-
ship from the state. 
Members due in June Larry Howell Julie Howel Patrick Wood Teresa Ordaz Wood 
Richard Lowery  Grace Lowery Keith Joos Greg Borum Nancy Borum 
Tom MaƩson  Steven Hooker 
 

Thank you  
Have a groovy day 

Shannon 

Freedom Ride 2023 



 

 

 

2023 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
DAVE SALTER II 309-989-2225 
wildnaƟve1973@yahoo.com 
VICE PRESIDENT  
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701  
vp@peo-taz.com 
SECRETARY 
KAY BERNSTEIN 309-363-3433 
bernsteinc31@gmail.com 
TREASURER 
SUSAN SALTER 309-472-6901 
susankahoun@hotmail.com 
PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      
JEFF SIMPSON 309-857-5559 
pr@peo-taz.com 
MEMBERSHIP/SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 
SHANNON JOHNSON 309-657-7266 
hippiebikerbabe@yahoo,com   
SAFETY & ED. COORDINATOR 
JEFF SIMPSON309-857-5559 
pr@peo-taz.com 
LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTATIVE  309-373-3864 
PATRICK WOOD  hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

 
SERGEANT at ARMS 
DUSTY DIBBLER 309-256-7758 
dabd87@sbcglobal.net 
ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 
KANDE SIMPSON 309-857-5561 
acƟviƟes@peo-taz.com 
ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR 
BRENDA LANE 309-370-7000 
brendalane4760@yahoo.com 
NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR 
MATT BERNSTEIN 309-363-3434 
peotaznews@gmail.com 
CHAPLAIN 
BEN MADIGAN  309-645-0738 
benandpam75@comcast.net 
WEBMASTER 
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 
vp@peo-taz.com 
PRODUCTS DIRECTOR 
TERESA WOOD 309-369-0624 
teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com 
 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 Membership 
MeeƟng 1:30 pm 
VFW Bartonville 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

June 2023 



A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of motorcycles, atv’s and dirt 

bikes than ever before. However, our membership state 
wide is lower than it has been in a decade. 

WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 
When Trailer plate prices were raised by 555% 

A.B.A.T.E. was the only organization that addressed it. 
A.B.A.T.E. is ever vigilant on keeping Illinois a helmet 

by choice state. ( Illinois vs Freis ) 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL ———- 1st Sunday Each Month. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiraƟon date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 


